EIFSC Board Meeting Minutes
4/17/12

Members present:   Michelle Catlett, Tracy Hilbert, Barbara Hames-Bryant, Becky LeDuc, Kristen Clark, Susan Blocker, Kecia Farr

Called to order:  5:30 p.m.

Minutes:  Kecia Farr moved to approve March minutes.  Barbara Hames-Bryant seconded.  Minutes approved.

Members:  No new members

Treasurer’s Report:  $8,000 in checking and $90,000 in savings.  Tax return was sent into IRS last week.  We have $400 in the budget for coaches to continue education and $2,600 for skaters’ scholarships.

- Becky LeDuc: To send out announcement on athletic grants.  Announced at end of year banquet.

- Becky LeDuc: To develop a coach’s continuing education application along with guidelines.

- Kecia Farr:  To complete coaches continuing education application for conference in May for the board to review and discuss.
- Coaches:  To look at conferences they plan to attend in 2013 and provide to board so they can consider adding them to the 2013 budget.
Harness Update:  Susan Blocker reported that the harness is fully refurbished.   Lift $424, Time $500, and $100 for rope and bumpers.  This cost came in under the $4,000 budget.  
- Susan Blocker: To ask local contractor their recommendation on when it should be rechecked.  Based on feedback, Susan will update the Harness Policy with timing of recheck and who to call.

Office Ice Harness Update:  Susan Blocker reported that the cost is $900. 

- Susan Blocker, Melissa Haars, Jeff and Representative from Rink: To meet next month and discuss policy for the office ice harness, when it will be used, and get approval on location.

Fish Pole Harness Update:  Susan Blocker reported that the cost is $800.
- Susan Blocker:  To talk to Suzanne Manninen about her request and to outline the benefits and number of skaters.  Need to prioritize this or the off ice harness.  This will be added to board meeting agenda for next month.
Synchro Nationals:  Susan Blocker shared letter indicating that we did not get our bid proposal accepted however we did get encouragement to bid at higher levels.

- Susan Blocker:  To follow up with selection group to see if they have any advice for us for future bids.  We may hear that physical floor space is issue and we need room for off ice routine run throughs.  We discussed finding additional space at Dance Studio or Westdale mall.  We may hear that we need to have more community information.
2013 Upper Great Lakes:  Susan Blocker reported that we find out the beginning of May if we get it.  Board discussed that if we do get 2013 Upper Great Lakes, we discussed not bidding on the 2014 Sectionals and instead bidding on 2015 Sectionals.  If we do not get 2013 Upper Great Lakes, then we will bid on 2014 Sectionals.  2014 Sectionals bids open on June 1st and we have a month to submit.   We need to make the decision which to bid for at the next meeting.
Nomination Committee:  Kecia Farr and Michelle Catlett reported that Joan Huggins and Michelle DeGroot said yes to being nominated for the board next year.  
- Kecia Farr and Michelle Catlett: To contact four more people for board nominations and finalize nominees next week.
- Barbara Hames-Bryant: To write a proposed bylaw that will allow coaches to be on the board.  It will go out with the nominations and will need to be voted on.

- Board: To meet on Tuesday, May 1st at 5:15 p.m. to vote on the slate.  
- Kecia Farr and Michelle Catlett:   To mail out nominations to homes on May 2nd.

End of Year Banquet:  
-Susan Blocker:  To contact Melissa Haars to see if YMCA is available on June 3rd.  If so, Susan will send out a “Save the Date” email.
- Michelle Catlett: To organize awards for each skater something that their coach recommends that is personal to them like most improved, best spins, best attitude, best use of ice time, etc.  To acknowledge those who tested and passed this past year.  To acknowledge graduating seniors.  We discussed getting seniors a small plaque and gift card.

Ice Show Update:  Kecia Farr reported that Friday Nov 30th is reserved for dress rehearsal and the ice show is scheduled for Dec 1st and Dec 2nd.  Amy is talking to symphony to see if they are available.  Their calendar is showing them booked.  We discussed possibilities of asking colleges if they have symphony students available and Kecia also checking to see if symphony and ice arena are available Dec 8th/9th.
Competition:  Susan Blocker reported that we have first week-end in March blocked for competition.  We discussed that this is only 3 weeks after Iowa Games and we should release this date. 
-Susan Blocker:  To contact Jeff and let him know to release this date and request a date in April.  We discussed that any week-end in April would work.  Rough Riders schedule comes out in July.

Club Bridge Program:  Kecia Farr will discuss a new club bridge program with the board at the next meeting.  Looking at ways to introduce free skate skaters into the club.  
Fundraising Idea:  Will be presented at the next board meeting.

May Meeting set for 5:15 p.m. May 1st.
Adjourned 6:30 p.m.
